


























 
Notes from Nestucca High School 
June 8, 2022 
 

Recent Activities: 
 Our softball players made it all of the way to the semi-finals in State. They worked hard and didn’t ever give up. It 

was a very exciting season. 
 We had 7 athletes make it to the State Track meet in Eugene: Miguel Pimienta, Cody Hagerty, Skyler Wallace, 

Jaysson Swirtz, Draven Marsh, Kelsie Thurston and Makayla Webber. We were represented well. Jaysson took 
eighth in the shot put and second in the javelin. Skyler Wallace took eighth in the discus, while Cody Hagerty took 
third in the pole vault. Kelsie Thurston took sixth in the shot put, and Makayla Webber placed seventh in the 400 
meters and sixth in the 200 meters. 

 Our musical, Li’l Abner, was a big hit this year. Our students received multiple compliments from members of the 
community, as well as from some patrons that traveled from out of the district. They did a fantastic job! If you 
didn’t see the musical this year, be sure to make time for it next year. It was fun to watch. 

 Nestucca Games finished up on May 27th. This was a CRAZY week of ping pong, Mario Kart, trivia, scavenger 
hunts, 3 on 3 basketball, powderpuff football, brute volleyball and kickball. The kids really enjoyed themselves, 
but it was busssssy! 

 Part of Nestucca games was Music ala carte. We had several kids perform music, skits and dances. The did a 
fantastic job. 

 We had National Honor Society inductions last Thursday. We now have an additional eight members in this 
national organization. It was nice to have an actual induction ceremony again. 

 We also had our Spring Band and Choir concert last Thursday. Once again, the students did outstanding!  
 

Upcoming Activities: 
 This week included (includes) cheerleading tryouts, Senior Photo Day, Senior parade, a 9th Grade Success 

assembly (with games and raffle prizes), summer girls’ basketball, Baccalaureate, a Peterson Cat field trip and 
Senior Awards…not to mention graduation!  

 We are working on next year’s schedule, which will have some of our staff leaving, some new staff members 
coming in, but we will be more back to normal than even this year. That is something to look forward to. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



  

 
                                          

                        
 

Diane Wilkinson  
Early Learning Program Director 

P.O. Box 33 Cloverdale OR 97112 
Ph 503-392-3194 x455 

. 
 

 
 
 
 
June 3, 2022 
 
NVSD Board of Directors,  
 
At this writing, we are celebrating our ‘graduates’ tonight with a parade down to the K8 and dinner 
provided for families. 12 of our students are going into Kindergarten, leaving us with 18 slots open for 
the 22/23 school year. Working with the NWRESD Early Learning Hub on Coordinated Enrollment, we 
have 3 confirmed income eligible (household income is under 200% Federal Poverty Level), 1 over 
income and 1 pending. I will continue recruitment efforts along with the hub staff through the summer 
and across the Tillamook County Consortium.  
 
Speaking of summer, we are utilizing a grant that came through the center’s 501c3 and offering a 
Summer Camp at the ELC for incoming preschoolers, current and those graduating, encouraging them 
to attend the 2 week Kindergarten session at the K8. Our summer camp will run Tuesday, Wednesday 
and Thursday 9:00-2:00 after negotiating with the teachers to give them 4 day weekends so they can 
enjoy some much deserved time off this summer. We are hoping this will be a great way to meet the 
new families and give the kids some fun time at school in a more relaxed atmosphere, with a lot of 
sunny outdoor time hopefully!  
 
Next year, we are scaling back on our professional development networks to focus on the district wide 
Character Strong program and the county wide Teaching Preschool Partners that we are launching in 
August. This program is based on playful inquiry, adding educational experiences to preschool 
classrooms in a genuine and natural way. I’m really excited to have all of the Preschool Promise 
teachers on board with this so they can learn with each other. The one network we will continue with 
is the Children’s Institute and our work on inclusion and anti-bias classrooms.  
 
Thank you for all you do,  
 
Diane Wilkinson  
 
 



Board Report 
6/8/2022 
 
I had an opportunity to mock interviews with some of our high school students.  I was fun to work with the kids on 
their interviewing skills.  We have some great kids! 
 
I meet with personnel from ODE regarding our CTE Revitalization Grant.  They are interested to see how our project 
with the food carts works out in helping to prepare kids for future employment opportunities.  We should be seeing 
the carts in the early part of the first trimester next school year. 
 
Our new replacement bus for the bus totaled in the accident last fall arrived.  It is bus #49 which you will see sitting at 
the K8.  We will be putting it in service next fall by putting it in service next fall we will not trigger the start of the 
warranty service. 
 
The student summer maintenance crew has been hired and will be getting started the end of next week.  I am excited 
to see what we can get accomplished with their help. 
 
I met with the state on the Natural Hazard Mitigation Plan (NHMP) we are working with a number of stake holders in 
the county in putting together.  The NHMP will help plan for natural hazards we commonly experience and become 
more resilient. 
 
The Coastal Career and Technical Coalition received approval of its 503(c) status. 
 
We are participating in a new attendance program with the NWRESD and Tami Flinter and I attended an introduction 
to the program. 
 
We had a number of Sheriff's Deputies walk through our school last week to familiarize themselves with the building.  
I also provided the Sheriff's Office with floor plans so they can be easily accessible to the Deputies should they need 
them. 
 
We kicked off the track and football field project.  There is major movement on the project the score board and field 
lights have been relocated.  The goal posts have been removed.  The track and its base have been removed.  The 
asphalt will be recycled.  By the end of the week the first storm line should be in. 
 
The High School Shop project has kicked into gear.  Construction fencing is up and the building have been emptied 
and demolition has commence.  By the time you read this the metal shop will be demolished and a good start will 
likely have been made on demolishing the old Shop Building.  It is a bit of a challenge with three projects going on in 
close proximity to each other.  However, we have good crews working on the project and they are all able to work 
well together. 
 
Chad C. Holloway 
Administrator of Facilities and Alternative Education 
Nestucca Valley School District #101 
(503)392-3194 x-427 
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